

Highways Report
October 2024/November

Reported this month were a ‘No Stopping’ sign thrown into the undergrowth on the Weeley bypass and a large pothole and dislodged kerb caused by a refuse truck passing over which shifted the kerb and caused the cement repair from 2019 to come up in a large lump.  The lump has now been broken up into smaller lumps.  As of yet there has been no response from Essex Highways to either of these reports


Speedwatch Report
October 2024

In October we held 5 Speedwatch sessions. We logged exactly 100 speeders. There were 11 repeaters, 2 had no MOT and 1 was untaxed.  The fastest was doing 54mph in the 40mph zone on the Clacton Road.
October also saw the highest number of speeders logged in an hour since Fraser and I started speedwatching back in 2019.  That number was 36 on Thorpe Road.
After checking everything out needed for a speedwatch site to be approved I have officially asked for a new site near Millers Green on Clacton Road.
Lastly one volunteer has left.  Derek started speedwatching in 2019 along with Fraser and myself but earlier in the year he moved from Homestead to Clacton.  He said he will miss speedwatching but he won’t miss the rude drivers or the frozen fingers and I’m totally with him on that one.



